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NJPTOA -  P.0. Box 664, Voorhees, NJ 08043 - 856-220-1433 – njptoa@hotmail.com.   Website – njptoa.org
NEXT REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING:  WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 3, 2016 beginning at 10:00 A.M.  at AAA Mid- Atlantic, Hamilton, NJ. No Speaker - we have a very important matter to discuss.                                                                                           PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:  Well, much to my disappointment, we didn’t go below 500 fatalities in 2015.  Preliminary stats show a total of 548 roadway deaths. Although we didn’t reach our mark in 2015 I am setting the same goal for 2016. We did fall below the 556 deaths in 2014 and continued the 15 year downward trend.  Auto travel was much greater in 2015, thanks to lower gasoline prices and good weather, thus increasing the driver/vehicle risk exposure. The fatality rate went up in 2015 nationally. My travels in 2015 gave me the opportunity to speak about the benefits of NJPTOA membership. We can spread the word about belonging to the NJPTOA as we attend our local and state meetings and as we communicate with our members on a regular basis.  As a member you are the best diplomat. I am asking each of you to spread the word about the benefits of membership and participating in the NJPTOA to anyone not belonging.  I will always welcome your comments and suggestions.   Stay Safe, Tim.                                                                                       TRAFFIC FATALS DOWN NATIONWIDE IN 2014: The Fatal Analysis Reporting System for 2014 shows  32,675 people died in motor vehicle crashes in 2014, a 0.1-percent decrease from 2013. This is a record-low of 1.07 deaths per 100 million vehicle miles traveled. But the 2015 fatality estimate is up 8.1 percent from the same in 2014, and the fatality rate rose by 4.4 percent. 

                         GHSA ENCOURAGES REAR SEAT PASSENGERS TO USE SAFETY BELTS:  Nearly 1000 back seaters are killed in crashes while not belted so the Governors Highway Safety Association wants rear-seat passengers to buckle up. In 2013 over 400 would have survived had they been buckled. Nationally in 2013, rear safety belt use was 78 percent, compared with 87 percent of front-seat passengers.  Twenty-two states do not require safety belt use in the back seat. Of the states that require it, only 18 and the District of Columbia have a rear-seat safety belt law with primary enforcement.  GHSA recommends states enact primary enforcement laws for rear-seat safety belt use, and urges the public to buckle up regardless of where they are sitting in the vehicle.  NJ does require rear seat passengers to buckle up.                                                                                                                                                                   TESTING RADAR TUNING FORKS:  NJ Weights & Measures will test and certify Tuning Forks at our February 3, 2016 meeting for departments A through M and March 2, 2016 for departments N through Z.  Sort forks by miles per hour and banded in bundles.  List each fork on the Weights & Measures invoice (copy at njptoa.org, forms link).  Include the serial number and your department’s purchase order entirely filled out including the mailing address section along with a copy of the Weights & Measures invoice.  Also bring along a Purchase Order because there is a charge of $10.00 per fork.                 LEGISLATION REQUIRING  INTERIOR LIGHT BE TURNED ON:  Legislation (S-3201) would require that the interior light to be on when stopped by a police officer, or at the request of the officer. Currently the law only requires interior lights turned on at the request of the officer. Police are saying they don’t want to see any movement in the vehicle and believe the existing law covers their concerns sufficiently.  The legislation passed the Senate 40-0 and must now go to the Assembly for discussion and vote.                                                     US SUPREME COURT TO REVIEW DWI PROCEDURES:
The US Supreme Court plans to update prosecuting individuals accused of drunken driving by reviewing cases dealing with the "refusal" statues.  For instance, in North Dakota, a state law makes it a crime for a motorist to refuse to take "any" type of test -- blood, alcohol or urine -- used to prosecute driving under the influence (DUI) cases.                       IF WE GET SNOW:  39:4-77.1 violation number for drivers who do not clear snow from their vehicle.                                                                                                                                     ANTI-SNOW DUMPING ACT: The “Anti-Snow Dumping Act,” prohibits a commercial snowplow operator from clearing snow on private property and depositing it on any public road, street, or highway. Under the law a commercial snowplow operator who fails to comply is subject to a fine of $250 for the first offense, and a fine of $500 for each subsequent offense. P.L. 2011 - c.110.
As of January 20, 2016 there were 27 traffic fatalities in NJ compared to 28 during the same period in 2015,  A DECREASE OF 01 DEATH. 
	COUNTY
	2016
	2015
	CHANGE
	COUNTY
	2016
	2015
	CHANGE

	Atlantic 
	02
	03
	-01
	Bergen 
	02
	01
	+01

	Burlington 
	01
	01
	-0-
	Camden 
	01
	04
	-03

	Cape May 
	02
	01
	+01
	Cumberland 
	-0-
	00
	-0-

	Essex 
	02
	01
	+01
	Gloucester 
	04
	01
	+03

	Hudson 
	-0-
	03
	-03
	Hunterdon 
	01
	01
	-0-

	Mercer 
	02
	03
	-01
	Middlesex 
	03
	00
	+03

	Monmouth 
	03
	01
	+02
	Morris 
	01
	00
	+01

	Ocean 
	-0-
	01
	-01
	Passaic 
	01
	01
	-0-

	Salem 
	01
	00
	+01
	Somerset 
	-0-
	05
	-05

	Sussex 
	-0-
	00
	-0-
	Union 
	-0-
	01
	-01

	Warren
	01
	00
	+01
	 
	
	
	

	Deaths: Driver 13/11; Passenger 04/03; Pedalcyclist 00/01; Pedestrian 10/08. Crashes 27/23.                     CHRISTMAS ROAD DEATHS:  2015 – 11. Lawnside, Pedestrian.  Cranbury,  Passenger Car Passenger.  Pennsville, Passenger Car Driver. Newark, Pedestrian.  Teaneck, Pedestrian.   Plainfield, Passenger Car Driver, Passenger Car Passenger.  Lakewood, Pedestrian. Lumberton,  Passenger Car Driver. West Windsor, Passenger Car Driver, Passenger Car Passenger.  2014 – 10.  Mount Holly, Pedestrian.  East Rutherford, Pedestrian. Belleville, Pedestrian.  Southampton, Motorcycle Driver.  Maurice River, Passenger Car Driver.  Cliffside Park, Pedestrian.  Irvington, Pedestrian. Wayne, Passenger Car Driver.  Mount Laurel, Pedestrian.  Franklin (Gloucester County) Pedestrian. 
PUBLIC OPINIOPN POLL ON DRUNKEN DIVING: The Traffic Injury Research Foundation, in partnership with TIRF in Canada, announced they received funding from Anheuser-Busch to conduct a national public opinion poll on drunk driving in the U.S.  The poll will gauge behaviors, attitudes and opinions of Americans in relation to drunken driving. This survey provides a current window on the problem and timely data to help monitor and inform decision-makers regarding ways to address it. A fact sheet containing the national results will be published with the results planned for Spring 2016.
DROWSY DRIVING AS DANGEROUS AS DRIVING WHILE DRUNK:  NHTSA says drowsy driving is increasing and can lead to drivers crashing and causing injuries to themselves and others. Drowsy driving accounts for 100,000 automobile crashes per year. In addition AAA Foundation for Traffic Safety says drowsy drivers are involved in an estimated 21 percent of fatal crashes. There are common signs of drowsiness that drivers should watch for: excessive yawning or rubbing of eyes, feeling restless, drifting from lane to lane or hitting a shoulder rumble strip, trouble focusing, and daydreaming. Drowsy driving is comparable to driving under the influence.  Driver’s reaction time and information processing ability is compromised. Being awake for 18 hours is equivalent to a BAC of .05% - Being awake for 24 hours is equivalent to a BAC of .10%. When drivers begin to feel drowsy, they should take a break every two hours or about every 100 miles and that break should be for at least 20-30 minutes.        SUPREME COURT IN KENTUCKY REJECTS “SLOPPY” DWI ROADBLOCKS:  Kentucky's Supreme Court chastised state police for setting up a DUI roadblock without meeting the requirements, or "recommendations," in a 2003 Kentucky Court case. Although no officer witnessed the defendant driving impaired that evening, the motorist was ordered to perform field sobriety tests. After he failed, he was booked for DUI and appealed his conviction saying the roadblock failed to meet the minimum standards. No signs were placed indicating that a checkpoint was in progress, and the media were not given any notice of the checkpoints.  The troopers failed to wear "safety vests." Police officers are supposed to set up roadblocks with approval and guidance from their supervisors. Here, troopers called their sergeant who gave approval over the phone as the roadblock was being set up and the officer in charge arrived twenty minutes after the roadblock began.  The failure to display advance warning signs and wear safety vests was enough to render the roadblock unconstitutional.                                                                                                                                         
INQUIRIES MADE TO NJPTOA IN 2015: In 2015 there were 568 inquiries made to our Association. We always welcome your questions and if we don’t have an answer we will contact the proper authority.    
MEETING CANCELLATION:  Posted on our website by 0600 on the date of the meeting njptoa.org.                                                                                                                                                     2016 DUES NOW PAYABLE: The Annual Dues for 2016 is $50.00 Per year.  An invoice is attached to this newsletter for your convenience. Please make payment as soon as possible. Thank you.       
                          NEXT MEETING:  FEBRUARY 3, 2016 AT AAA Mid- ATLANTIC, HAMILTON, NJ  

                REMEMBER TO WEAR YOUR SAFETY BELTS AND BULLETPROOF VEST WHILE ON DUTY 


	

	

	
	


NJ Police Traffic Officers Association

PO Box 664

Voorhees, NJ 008043

856-220-1433

E-MAIL: njptoa@hotmail.com

2016 INVOICE

	DATE
	ITEM
	AMOUNT

	1/1/2016
	Annual Membership Dues for Police Department
	$50.00

	
	
	

	
	TOTAL:
	$50.00


DATE:  1/1/2016   SIGNED:  Timothy Franco,  President.

Our Tax ID number is 22-2344113

Copies of purchase orders can be faxed to 856-783-0012 or scanned for an e-mail and sent to NJPTOA@Hotmail.com.

Note:  If you would like to receive the newsletter by e-mail instead of by postal mail, please send your request to njptoa.tparenti@gmail.com
(Please check mailing label.  Correct if necessary by phone call, text, or e-mail)
